
Ross & Cromarty Sports Council Executive Committee Meeting
MINUTES

  Highland Football Academy
Thursday 20th August 2015 at 7.00pm

Present: 
Andrew Knox (AK)(Chair);   Jim Hyslop (JH) (Treasurer);  Joan Maxwell (JM)(Joint-Grants Convener); Jenny Maclennan (JMN)(Vice Chair & Joint-Grants Convenor);  Helen Rowson (HR); Cllr Ian Cockburn (IC); Jo Ellen (JE) (Minutes); Sandy Gall (SG) (Secretary)
Others:
Helen More, Scottish Endurance Riding Club
	1.
	Apologies

	
	There were apologies from Roy Sinclair (RS), Susan Davison (SD)(Press Officer), Cllr Graham MacKenzie (GM)


	2.
	Minutes of Previous meeting (Thursday 21st May 2015)
The minutes were proposed as a true reflection and proposed by HR and seconded by JMN.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Retirement of Jeannie Graham
A discussion took place on how to pass on thanks to Jeannie following her retirement from the role of External Funding Officer at the HC.  It was emphasised that her support to RCSC has been significant over the years and much appreciated.  It was agreed that JH will try to contact Brian Porter at the HC to find out where a letter of thanks can be sent.   JM will aim to make contact with Jeannie’s replacement, although it is understood that their role in supporting RCSC will be more limited.
Letter to Members

JM passed out copies of a draft letter drawn up to inform RCSC members of three items agreed at the AGM:

· Grant Levels for the next year (unchanged)
· Membership fees (fees will be agreed in January 2016 and any change notified to clubs as early as possible before the renewal date of 1st April.
· Coaching Grants (It was agreed that if groups apply to RCSC a third of the total cost (where applicable) should be offered.  If the group also gains a HLH award the expectation will be that each (RCSC, HLH & the club themselves) will pay a third.  If no HLH award is made, the RCSC award can be increased to 50%)
Any changes to this letter can be emailed to JM asap so this can be issued to members shortly.



	4.
	Correspondence

	
	The following correspondence was discussed:

Thanks from Eleanor Richardson

Eleanor has written to RCSC to thank for the support given to her.   Her significant achievements at the recent Scottish National Track Championships in Glasgow were highlighted.
Report from Kylie Cameron

An excellent report has been received from Kylie Cameron from Chanonry Sailing Club following receipt of a grant.

Correspondence from Malcolm Cleghorn

Strathpeffer Highland Gathering have written to query whether they can apply for membership of RCSC. After discussion in which those present felt this group was unlikely to be eligible it was agreed that SG will contact the Scottish Sports Council to see if Highland Games Associations are classified as a sport.  If they say yes, it was felt they should then be allowed to join.
Correspondence from Jacqui Dunlop

HR advised that she will be attending a Scottish Association of Local Sports Councils (SALSC) seminar,  during its annual Seminar weekend in September.

Highland Coaching Awards

JM advised that the categories for these awards have been widened to include officials and volunteers as well as coaches.  She emphasised that all members of this committee are entitled to make nominations (including other committee members) and urged them to do so.   SG to email the committee to remind them about these awards and to advise that nominations must be in by 31st August.

Thanks submitted to the RCSC Treasurer

JH advised that sometimes, when corresponding with successful grant applicants, he receives words of thanks back.  He was asked by those present that any be circulated to the committee for information.



	5.
	Grants

	
	The following grants were discussed and the decisions made are detailed below:

ID

Club

Category

Grant Awarded

019/15
Invergordon Boating Club
Equipment
Deferred awaiting information on the cost of the dingy and clarification on the costs of getting mains power
020/15
Highland Disability Sport
Excellence
Agreed to award £226.47
021/15
Inverness Harriers AC
Excellence
Agreed to award £113.50
022/15
Muir of Ord Golf Club
Sports Development
Agreed to award £350
023/15
Beauly Shinty Club
Excellence
Agreed to award £105.84
024/15
Inverness Harriers AC
Excellence
Agreed to award £200
026/15
Invergordon Bowling Club
Excellence
Agreed to award £190
027/15

Muir of Ord Golf Club
Equipment
Agreed to award £223
028/15

Strathpeffer Spa Golf Club
Sports Development
Agreed in principle award of £240 subject to more information being received
029/15

Highland School of Skating
Excellence
Agreed to change award from Discretionary to Excellence.  £600 awarded
031/15

Highland Deephaven Clay Pigeon Club
Excellence
Agreed to award £190.16 plus £50 from Travel Fund
032/15

Highland Deephaven Clay Pigeon Club

Excellence

Agreed to award £221.74 plus £50 from Travel Fund
033/15

Highland Deephaven Clay Pigeon Club

Excellence

Agreed to award £338.10 plus £100 from Travel Fund
034/15

Highland Deephaven Clay Pigeon Club

Travel Grant

Agreed to award £200
035/15

Caberfeidh Shinty Club

Excellence

Agreed to award £390.35

036/15

Ardross / Alness Bowling Club

Excellence

Agreed to award £380

037/15

Ross Sutherland Rugby Club

Coaching

To be offered third, £71.77 if a HLH grant is obtained (50% if not, £107.65)

038/15

Ross-shire Pony Club

Discretionary

Agreed to award £500 subject to assurance that four members attending live in Ross & Cromarty.  Changed from Coaching to Discretionary grant

039/15

Scottish Endurance Riding Club (Highland Branch)

Excellence

It was agreed to award £350 for Excellence and £200 for Travel  (a new application required for this grant)
040/15

Ross-shire Pony Club

Equipment 

Agreed to award £110



	6.
7.
	Possible Future Applications

JM advised that Alzheimer Scotland have a Football Memories Group based in Ross-shire for people with dementia and their carers.  They may be looking to get some money for sports kit.   JM is meeting with Karen Steel from the Dementia Resource Centre in Dingwall to find out more.   Those present indicated that this would be something they may be willing to support, perhaps from the Trust Fund.  JM will report back on this one following her meeting.

Treasurers Report

JH advised that the accounts stand as follows (including the awards committed in grants tonight):
· Trust Fund - £10,886.07

· Travel Fund - £3,404.02

· Sports Fund - £6,908.20

There are no outstanding cheques to be cashed.

Membership & New Members

Current Membership

There are currently 79 members of RCSC which is slightly lower than last year.   This appears to be due to some clubs folding, rather than still functioning clubs not renewing membership.
Membership application from the Black Isle Wildfowlers

JH gave a detailed outline of the activities of this group which includes Clay Pigeon Shooting and local pest control.   It was agreed that they can join RCSC, but it must be made clear to them that the committee cannot support any aspect of pest control or blood sports. 
Highland Junior Curlers

JH to contact Gordon Miller, Chair of this group for clarification on the number of Ross & Cromarty members they have.  If membership is agreed it will be backdated to the date they originally applied.
Membership application from Do Soccer

SG to contact this group and advise that membership of RCSC will only be applicable for the non-profit part of its operation.  
Dingwall Football Club

JM advised that Andrew O’Connor has been in touch from this senior football club.  There is also a junior team of the same name who are current RCSC members.   JH will investigate the situation with this and report back.   If they are successful in gaining membership a distinction in the names will be necessary for our administrative purposes.

	
	

	8.
	Sports Council Awards
A discussion took place on the award categories for this event with agreement that the Senior category should be Over 18 and the Junior section should be made up of Under 18, Under 16 and Under 13.  From the three junior winners an overall ‘Junior Athlete of the Year’ will be chosen and awarded the current trophy. 

HR repeated her suggestion that an individual committee member should take responsibility for each of the four categories.  It was agreed that SG will get the initial nominations and then distribute them to the four volunteers from the committee, based on the category they are covering.  They will then be able to write a summary for each nominee and produce a summary for the awards night.  

It was also agreed that the Awards Night Nomination form needs to be amended to reflect the new categories and also now to ask for a photo (or video) of the nominee undertaking their sport.   This information can then be used in the press if necessary.    Signed agreement for this to be used in a public forum will also need to be added into the form.  SG to amend the form and email round the committee for final approval.

The timescale for the planning of this event was agreed as follows:
· 1st October – forms issued by email to the membership

· 15th October – reminder email

· 12th November – closing date for nominations

· 26th November – Awards Night

JM will talk to Karen Steel from the Dementia Resource Centre to see if this could be a possible venue for the Awards.



	9.
	Active School’s Coordinator’s Report

SG advised that no report has been received.



	10.
	Community Sports Hub Report 

	
	SG confirmed he had distributed updates about the Hubs to the committee.  The next Tain Sports Hub meeting is on 1st September and AK will try to attend.  The next Dingwall Sports Hub meeting is on 17th September and JM will aim to go to this.   

	
	

	11.
	AOCB

	
	Venue of Future Meetings

JM advised that this will be the last meeting at the Highland Football Academy as the room will no longer be available to us.  She suggested that the committee may be able to use the new Dementia Resource Centre in Dingwall (previously the Red Cross Building) and she will check if this is possible. 
Equipment Grants Awarded to Previous RCSC Members
JMN queried what has happens when clubs who have received recent equipment grants do not renew their RCSC membership and/or fold.   JM advised that the HC Terms and Conditions of Awards state that these assets should either be refunded or returned to us or donated to another worthy group.  It was suggested that an email be sent to current members to remind them of this.   JM will check with Willy Mackay about the situation with Invergordon Golf Club who have recently folded as they have in the last two years had successful applications.   SG to look through the membership records of the last 1-2 years to see if any other clubs should be contacted to query the status of equipment gained via RCSC.


	
	

	10.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting

	
	Thursday 22th October at 7.00pm (venue to be confirmed).

	
	This Executive Committee meeting finished at 9.15pm



Actions:

	Ref
	Who
	Action
	When

	1
	JH
	To contact with Brian Porter at HC regarding sending thanks to Jeannie Graham
	ASAP

	2
	JM
	To make contact with Jeannie’s replacement to establish links
	ASAP

	3
	All Committee
	To make comment on the draft letter to members following AGM agreement
	ASAP

	4
	SG
	To contact Scottish Sports Council to see if Highland Games Associations are classified as sports
	ASAP

	5
	SG
	To email the Committee to remind them that they can make nominations to the Highland Coaching Awards
	ASAP

	6
	JM
	To speak to Karen Steel at Dementia Resource Centre in Dingwall about the Football Memories Group
	ASAP

	7
	JH
	To contact Gordon Miller at Highland Junior Curlers to find out about their Ross & Cromarty members
	ASAP

	8
	SG
	To contact Do Soccer to advise the non-profit side of their operation can join RCSC
	ASAP

	9
	JH
	To investigate the situation with the Senior Dingwall Football Club
	ASAP

	10
	SG
	To amend the Awards Night nomination form and email round the committee for confirmation.  Then email out to clubs on 1st October with a reminder on 15th October
	ASAP

	11
	JM
	To ask Karen Steel if the Dementia Resource Centre can be used for the next committee meeting in October and the Awards Night in November
	ASAP

	12
	JM
	To check with Willy Mackay what has happened to the equipment bought recently by Invergordon Golf Club from RCSC grants
	ASAP

	13
	SG
	To check membership records from last 1-2 years to see if many clubs have folded or not renewed membership who have received recent RCSC grants
	ASAP
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